THE WHEEL

News from St. Catherine’s Episcopal Church

JULY 2018

Dear people of St. Catherine’s,

First of all, many thanks are in order. The Buildings and Grounds folks, headed up by
our Jr. Warden Rick Schultz, continue to work to beautify and update our facilities, as
our budget allows. Take a look at the vesting room — now completed with new ceiling
tiles and new, bright LED lighting. Thank you to Rick and all who helped him with this
renovation, from an old “storage” room and a small vesting room into this wonderful,
functional, beautiful space.

Thanks also to Frank Johnson, Sr. and all the folks involved in the Brotherhood ( and
Sisterhood ) of Loaves and Fishes, who celebrated 30 ( yes, that’s right —
THIRTY ) years of service in this parish. Frank himself has been in charge of this ministry
for about 26 of those years. This ministry is a great gift to our parish. It allows for more
time for fellowship each week after the 10 a.m. service as we sit and eat a hearty brunch
together. The Brotherhood and Sisterhood will now be taking a much deserved summer
vacation and will return the first weekend of September.

Thank you also to Tiffany Grant and her family and the Parish Life commission for
leading our first ever BINGO night. About 50 folks attended and shared fun and food
and fellowship, with just a BIT of competition.

See our Facebook page for photos of both the BINGO evening and the
Brother/Sisterhood 30 year celebration dinner.

Next — an invitation to a spiritual practice for July that can deepen your experience of the Eucharist.

The Peace

The Peace in our service is a time to share the Peace of Christ with others. This is usually done with a handshake, and
“Peace be with you”. The function of The Peace liturgically is to put flesh on this scripture passage:

So when you are offering your gift at the altar, if you remember that your brother or sister has something
against you, leave your gift there before the altar and go; first be reconciled to your brother or sister, and
then come and offer your gift. (Matthew 5:23-24 )

I invite you in the month of July to be more intentional about how you offer The Peace to others. It is not meant as a time to
“catch up” with folks, have conversations, etc. It is meant simply to be a time to share the Peace of Christ with others, to
further reconciliation in the world. Important conversations and “catch up” with folks can happen before or after the
liturgy.

First of all, if there is someone with whom you need reconciliation, and they are in the congregation, make
sure to offer The Peace of Christ to them. If that someone is not present, try saying a prayer for them
silently, and make a resolve to do something towards reconciliation later in the day.

I invite you to try this for the month of July, and reflect upon how this may change your experience of The Peace.

Finally, a big thank you in advance to Seth Jones and all the Evangelism commission and crew for their wonderful
hospitality at the Fourth of July parade and picnic. Come ( early if you want a good seat — parade begins at 10 and people
come early to park and set out chairs ) and join us on Wednesday July 4t!! Bring a side dish or dessert to share.

The Peace of the Lord be always with you!
In Christ,

Mother Susan+
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]fyou have not yet made a p[edge, p[ease ﬁﬂ out a
pledge card and drop it in the collection plate.

DC}/OM have made a p[edge, please be sure your

payment is current.

Calling all
musicians! We have
started a new
Sunday evening

- C@k igg E: service (5:30) in
u ¥ Lent and we will be

experimenting with

a lot of different

types of music, using piano, guitar, and other
instruments. This service will be a streamlined
eucharist with a more contemporary feel. We
hope to reach out to folks who would find a
home in our tradition but may want an evening
service, or a less formal one. If you are
interested in playing, once or more than once,
for this service, please contact Alisa Carmichael
or Mother Susan+




ST. CATHERINE
of ALEXANDRIA

EPISCOPAL CHURCH

e e e Reflecting on Our Life and Practice

a weekend gathering
Friday evening and Saturday, September 28 and 29, 2018

Tentative Schedule (subject to adjustment as we get closer, but it
will be close to this):

Friday: 6 pm to 8:30 pm and Saturday: 9 am to 3:30 pm

Michelle Heyne, OA, will be leading the parish in a weekend open to all
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who are interested in reflecting on parish life, hearing from one another,
and learning more about Episcopal spiritual practice. The weekend coincides with Mother Susan’s
seventh anniversary as rector and she sees this as an important way to check in and identify areas

we might strengthen and deepen as we move forward together.

We will look at different elements of parish life and individual practice, and identify ways the

parish supports each of us as we grow in faith.

The weekend will include a mix of presentation, small group work, and individual and group
reflection. There will be opportunities to deepen understanding and practice for both long-term
Episcopalians and those newer to the church. This will also serve as a jumping-off point for the
parish’s leaders in their own work in continuing to improve parish life and faithfulness. We hope

to have a significant percentage of the parish participating; please plan on joining us for the entire
time.

Please contact the church office to let us know you’ll be joining us.

Michelle Heyne, OA brings empathy, humor, and a solid grounding in ecclesiology and effective organizational
dynamics to her work as a trainer and consultant. She is committed to helping parish leaders bring about
effective change by developing the skiIIs they need to make the most of the gifts they already have. She has

4 Michelle began consultlng and training with Episcopal parishes and Ieaders in 2006. She is the 8" superior of
the Order of the Ascension, the first layperson to hold that role. She is also the author of In Your Holy Spirit:
Traditional Spiritual Practices in Today’s Christian Life. She lives in Seattle with her husband, Sean.
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What's up in Sunday School?

July 2018

SUNDAYS at Hello everyonel! St. Catherine of
) Alexandria
9:00 a.m. Episcopal Church
"It is Good" VBS has begun! Tee Shirts are
ordered and artwork for creation days 1 www.stcathtt.org
J 24th— and 2 is in process! Check out our work on
une the bulletin board in the Christian Ed Hall- SAVE THE DATE!

July 15th way.

We had a great fime on our first Sunday,

and look forward to next week. Many Sunday School

It Is Good! thanks to Bernice Hull, Melinda Gibbs, and Kickoff
Norris Johnson for their help! And
I hope everyone will stay after the 10:00 .
service on July 15th to hear our presenta- BIeBss"Lg ofk'l'he
tion in the Parish Hall. ackpacks
It looks like J2A is having a wonderful August 12th
time on their pilgrimage to Maine! Questions?
See you soon! Comments?

Ideas?

Rachel Please contact

Rachel Rubottom

Email her at
Rachel@stcathtt.org

Or text 813-679-5737




Announcing!

A New Adult Christian Education Group!

A group discussion will take place all week long on Facebook.

A reading and opportunity for responses will be posted every week for the
Propers of the following Sunday.

The first reading is for the Fifth Sunday of Easter.

Simply find us on Facebook at
“Adult Christian Education @ St. Catherine’s”

and click on “Join Group”

| hope to see all of you online!
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New Acolytes: Kate Grant, Ashley Riefler, and
Kiersten Carpenter

Great job from the girls and their trainers!

We have another new acolyte starting in July.

We are blessed to have these kid volunteers to help us
with our services!
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Middle School DaySpring Campers:
Abigail Kolka, Kevin Carpenter, and Michael Grant

The kids had a blast swinging on the high ropes
courses, canoeing, swimming, doing archery,
meeting new friends, and learning how Jesus is

the Living Water!

Next up: New Beginnings in the Fall
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July 8, 2018

July 15, 2018

July 22, 2018

July 29, 2018
August 5, 2018
August 12, 2018
August 19, 2018
August 26, 2018
September 2, 2018
September 9, 2018

Corrine Cherpak
Wilma Wiggins
still available
Eleanor Wells
still available
still available
Catherine Temple
still available
Sandy Boehning

Carolyn Warren

September 16, 2018 Bernice Hull
September 23, 2018 still available
September 30, 2018 Joyce Neville

October 7, 2018
October 14, 2018
October 21, 2018
October 28, 2018
November 4, 2018

still available
still available
still available
still available

still available

November 11, 2018 still available
November 18, 2018 Sue Scully
November 25, 2018 Sandy Boehning

December 2, 2018
December 9, 2018
December 16, 2018
December 23, 2018
December 30, 2018

Bernice Hull
Eleanor Wells
Corrine Cherpak
still available

still available

There are open dates for the Altar flowers. This is a beautiful way to re-

member our loved ones and to celebrate our families and friends.

Donation for the flowers is $50.



SANCTUARY CANDLE

A powerful way to remember our loved ones and to celebrate our

families and friends. Donation for the candle is $10.

July 8, 2018 still available
July 15, 2018 Sandy Boehning
July 22, 2018 still available
July 29, 2018 Ham Evans
August 5, 2018 still available
August 12,2018  Sandy Boehning
August 19,2018  still available
August 26,2018  Sandy Boehning
September 2, 2018 Sue Scully
September 9, 2018 Ham Evans

September 16, 2018 still available
September 23, 2018 still available
September 30, 2018 Joyce Neville

October 7, 2018 still available
October 14, 2018  still available
October 21,2018  Sandy Boehning
October 28,2018  still available
November 4, 2018 Catherine Temple

November 11, 2018 Sue Scully
November 18, 2018 still available
November 25, 2018 Ham Evans

December 2, 2018
December 9, 2018
December 16, 2018
December 23, 2018
December 30, 2018

still available
still available
Ham Evans

still available

still available
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BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

July Birthdays
James Dunk 7/1
Michael Slakie 7/1
Jorge Carbajal 7/3
Thalia Bonner 7/6
Ellen Buckley 7/7
Melinda Gibbs 7/8 ] ]
Mazie Armstrong 7/9 ] UIy Annlvers aries
Terry Bechtel 7/13 Donald & Claudia Conner 7/10
John Roberts 7/13 Jorge Carbajal & Karen McGuire  7/10
Wilma Wiggins 7/14 Bob & Susan Crescentini 7/10
Don Prosser 7116 Leo & Barbara Branch 7/24
Kennedy Cepero 7/19 John & Deborah Noonan 7/26
Malcolm Gibbs 7/20 Lane & Amy Carpenter 7/27
Lorrie Nertney 7122 George & Nancy Weir 7/31
Donald Clark 7/23
Corrine Cherpak 7/24
Pamela Schultz 7/24
Ashley Riefler 7/24
Joyce Neville 7/28
Patricia Mcllwain 7/28
Judith Kimball 7/28
Liz Lang 7/28
Ham Evans 7/30
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Directory Changes
Please inform the Church Office of any changes in your address, phone number or
e-mail. If your birthday or anniversary is not included in the celebration list, it is
because we do not have that information. Please call Brenda Menendez, Parish
Administrator, at 813-988-6483 or email Brenda@stcathtt.org to update. Thank you!

Directory Updates
We will keep a running list for corrections to the directory.
NEW changes will be in RED with a star.

Terry Bechtel - 813-943-1672 (cell)

Al Berman - 813-728-3328 (cell)

Stan & Judy Brown - Email natsnworb@msn.com

Corrine Cherpak - 813-284-6955 (cell) Home # no longer works

Don & Grace Clark - 11834 Raintree Drive - new address

Terrie Davis - email - terrekatz@gmail.com, 813-370-5932 (cell)

Larry & Peggy Ellis - 2661 Lake Baldwin Lane, F504, Orlando, 32814
Ham & Anne Evans - 11774 Lake Aston Court, Apt 305, 33626 ,813-925-9318 (home)
Fr Allen Farabee - Street name is Larkenheath

Steve & Renee Graham - 9219 Knights Branch St, Temple Terrace, 33637
Peggy Perkins - 124 Maple Drive, Edinboro, PA 16421

Seth Jones - sethdjones30@gmail.com, 859-655-5109

Wilma Wiggins - 813-244-8643

12
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HOSPITAL VISITS / PASTORAL EMERGENCIES

Please let us know if you or other parishioners are in the hospital, so that we can visit.
The Church office is open Monday — Thursday, 8:00am until 2:00pm
For pastoral emergencies every day, call the Senior Warden -

DeeDee Schatzberg - 813-857-4276

Church E-Mail List Find us on Facebook!
1]

We communicate about
events and things of
interest to our parishioners
via e-mail. If you would
like to be on this list, please
write your name on a
Church service bulletin and
give it to an usher after the
service, or call the church
office. We will not share
this information with

anyone.

Search for “St. Catherine of
Alexandria Episcopal Church”, or
use the link from our website:

http://www.stcathtt.org/

If you are on Facebook, click “like”
and pass the word!! Post pictures
and comment and the page will
have a wider audience. We have a
policy of not putting children/youth
names with pictures on the internet,
so do not tag anyone under 18 in a

photo, please.

The Rewarding Formula:

Go to www.stcathtt.org + hover over the Welcome
button in the blue bar at the top of the page, then
click Resources, then click on the Amazon.com

button = commissions for St. Catherine's at no
extra cost to you!

amazon.com

13
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The School of Fine Arts offers music lessons for all ages and levels. Lessons are
available for piano, voice, and more. In addition, St. Catherine's hosts a summer
fine arts camp. To get more info, please contact the School of Fine Arts Director,
Becky Brall at 813-748-6668, Rebekah.brall@gmail.com or St. Catherine's at 813-
988-6483. Becky has her Master's in Piano from USF and has been director of the

School of Fine Arts for over 5 years.

Becky Brall - SoFA Director
Alex Gendron - piano
Jordan Houk - piano

Our mission is to expand community experience of the arts through
quality music, art and drama education and enrichment. We are dedi-
cated to the pursuit of excellence, while fostering a love and enjoyment
of great music, art and drama.

14
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The Wheel

News from

St. Catherine’s Episcopal Church
502 Druid Hills Rd.
Temple Terrace, F1. 33617

ST. CATHERINE'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH

502 Druid Hills Road Temple Terrace, FL. 33617
Phone (813)988-6483 email: brenda@stcathtt.org

www.stcathtt.org

The Reverend Susan J. Latimer, Rector
The Reverend Allen W. Farabee, Assisting Priest
Dr. John C. Carmichael, Choir Director
Alisa Carmichael, Music Director & Organist
Rachel Rubottom, Christian Formation Director
Brenda Menendez, Parish Administrator

Rebekah Brall, School of Fine Arts Director

Office Hours
Monday —Thursday : 8:00AM-2:00PM
Worship Services at St. Catherine’s
Sunday 8:00AM —Holy Communion Rite I
Sunday 10:00AM —Holy Communion Rite II
Sunday 5:30PM — Contemplative Eucharist
Sunday 10:00AM — Children’s Chapel
Monday - Thursday 5:30PM —Evening Prayer
Second Thursday 7:00PM — Contemplative Service
Sunday 9:00AM —Education Hour for All Ages
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